
In the United States Court of 
Federal Claims 

 
 

 O R D E R 
 

Restoring Procedures for Paper Filings 

On November 2, 2020, the court issued an order modifying 
the procedures for paper filings due to conditions in Washington, 
D.C. that were anticipated to impact pedestrian and vehicular 
access to the National Courts Building. These conditions have 
resolved. Accordingly,  
 

IT IS ORDERED THAT: 
 

1. The November 2, 2020, Order Modifying Procedures for 
Paper Filings is rescinded.  
 

2. The Clerk’s Office is directed to restore access to its night 
drop box on H Street, N.W. 
 

3. As public access to the Clerk’s Office remains restricted 
pursuant to the court’s March 16, 2020, order, individuals, 
including pro se litigants and couriers, should continue to 
submit courtesy copies and case initiating documents 
either through the U.S. Postal Service or by deposit in the 
court’s night box. Pro se litigants with active cases before 
the court shall, absent extraordinary circumstances, 
submit all case filings via e-mail to 
ProSe_case_filings@cfc.uscourts.gov. See General Order 
No. 2 (Nov. 13, 2020) (available on the court’s website at 
www.uscfc.uscourts.gov).  
 

4. All deliveries from the U.S. Postal Service and third-party 
commercial carriers will be left in a designated area of the 
lobby. Any other deliveries must be coordinated ahead of 
time by appropriate court staff.  
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This order shall be circulated within the court, transmitted 
to the United States Court of Federal Claims Bar Association, 
and posted on the court’s website.   

IT IS SO ORDERED. 
 
     s/Eleni M. Roumel    
     ELENI M. ROUMEL 
          Chief Judge 

         
November 13, 2020 
Washington, D.C.   


